




The ATRI NEWS
ATRI News is an R.J.McClellan, Inc. publi-
cation. All rights Reserved. The ATRI News 
is published six times per year for the 
Auto & Truck Recyclers of Illinois. None of 
the material in this publication necessar-
ily reflects the opinion of ATRI, its officers, 
directors, staff, members or its Publisher. 
Statements of fact and opinion are the re-
sponsibility of the author alone.

Articles and letters suitable for publica-
tion will be published in the next sched-
uled newsletter as space permits. Material 
should be sent to:

Michelle Lechner
Executive Director, ATRI

PO Box 9424
Springfield, IL 62791

illautorecyclers@aol.com

Articles may be edited for length and format. 

Throughout this issue, trademarked names 
are used. Rather than place a trademark 
symbol in every occurrence of a trademarked 
name, we state we are using the names only 
in an editorial fashion, and to the benefit 
of the trademark owner, with no intention of 
infringement of the trademark. Mention of 
trade names, commercial products, or tech-
niques does not constitute endorsement or 
recommendation for use.
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President’s Perspective

By Eric Gallay, ATRI President

 As I sit here after work writ-
ing the ATRI newsletter, I first 
want to say to all of my fellow 
recyclers, is the importance of 
“FAMILY”.  During this holi-
day season. I feel that I also 
have another family, all the 
members of the ATRI.  We are 
a unique group of individuals 
that we all share the same common interests and goals to help 
our families grow and prosper.

I would also like to give many thanks to Mr. Andy Zalon for 
being on the board of ATRI. Andy, you have done a wonder-

ful job as the Treasure and board member. Also, Jack Reichel 
has resigned from his long term as a board member. You will 
both be greatly missed. I am also pleased to announce the 
two new additions to the ATRI board. Mr. Brian Collins of 
Collins Truck Parts Inc, Tamaroa, IL and Mr. Frank Mistretta, 
Aero Auto Parts and New Cats Auto Parts, Chicago, IL. I 
think this is a first to have such representation from all parts 
of IL. As we all know, we all face problems and obstacle’s 
in this business but the problems differ from the North and 
the South. I think with this mix we will be able to address 
so much more having our eyes open to the state as a whole.

I, as the President, am looking forward to going on tour with 
Michelle and meeting our member’s face to face and getting 
to know you better. I will be proactive in meeting with our 
state Legislators and working on problems we all face in this 
industry as recyclers. Also, I’m looking forward to our 2018 
Illinois convention and trade show that will be held in East 
St. Louis at the St. Louis Pic-A-Part yard. Great plans are in 
the works for that one!

I am located in Cottage Hills, IL. I am pretty close to St. 
Louis and the Alton area. Lots to do and see around these 
parts so if you are even in the neighborhood please give me 
a shout and come on by.

Everyone get your membership paid to date, remember to 
send your logo and 50- word blurb into the ATRI office so 
we can add it to the website membership directory. This is a 
great member benefit we should all take advantage of!

In closing, may everyone be safe and have a wonderful New 
Year. Remember, be green and recycle.

Thank You, 

Eric Gallay, ARTI President
Reds Auto Parts, Cottage Hills, IL

Mon - Fri
8am - 5pm 900 North Main Street

Montgomery, IL 60538
E-mail: stafrdused@aol.com
Local #: 630-892-4218

AUTO PARTS & RECYCLING
Serving Illinois and Beyond Since 1946

800-437-1770

Visit our website
www.staffordsautoparts.com

We
Warranty
ALL Our
Parts!
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Executive’s Viewpoint

By Michelle Lechner, Executive Director

Happy New Year! It’s hard to believe 
another year is gone and even harder 
to believe it is 2018! It’s kind of a slow 
time for the Auto & Truck Recycling 
Association, but that is a good thing be-
cause it gives us time to prepare for the 
upcoming year. Seems that many Bills 
are introduced in December and Janu-
ary so we will be watching them closely 
to see if any target our industry. I can 
tell you that the Mercury Switch collec-
tion bill has been extended. The plan 
for the auto makers was to extend it 
for 5 years, however, after talking with 
them, and the sponsor of the bill, it was 
decided it would only be extended for 
2 ½ more years. At that time, we will 
review to see how many of those cars 
are still registered and out on the street 
that have switches. At last count a year 
ago, there were about 3000 according 
to the Secretary of States office. 

One of the issues ATRI is concentrating 
on is the inspection station problem. We 
all know that it is an issue and holding 
up a lot of you from getting titles and/
or selling cars. We are being told it’s a 
manpower issue, which is not our prob-
lem, but yet you have to suffer because 
of it. We have said that is not acceptable 
answer and we are still encouraging the 
several options that have been discussed 
at our many many meetings with them. 
We are staying on top of this and encour-
aging such changes, but unfortunately a 
timely manner never happens where 
government is concerned. The mes-

sage here is for you all too know ATRI 
is keeping the lines of communication 
open. We know it’s frustrating, I encour-
age you to all call your representative 
and Senator in your area and express 
your concern. If this is done enough it 
will make a difference.

With all of that being said, we are ask-
ing you all to be prepared for the very 
first “Lobby Day” in Springfield, IL. This 

will take place in the Springtime. You 
will all be invited to participate and I 
hope you do so. We have got to get out 
and meet our legislators. There are lots 
of new ones too. Over 30 have left of-
fice so it will be a good time for us to 
get in there and meet the new ones. 
ARA has provided a “Lobby Day kit” to 
all of the Affiliate Chapters. We will use 
this tool when we are ready to host our 
own Lobby Day.

ARA is also doing an awareness cam-
paign to promote used auto parts. I have 
said many times I think we should do 
this by adding a consumer video to our 
website, and do press releases through-
out the state. These are just some of the 
goals ATRI has discussed for 2018. Pub-
lic awareness is so highly needed.
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Next years convention & trade show 
will be at the St. Louis Pic-A-Part yard. 
This facility is also quite a place! We are 
so excited and grateful to the Heck-
enast family for agreeing to host yet 
another event at their yard in East St. 
Louis, IL. One of the features will be a 
round table for “Young Guns” instead 
of old timers. It’s time to switch it up! If 

you are interested in participating in the 
round table event please let me know. 
We don’t have all of the details, includ-
ing date, so stay tuned! There is lots in 
the works for this one.

We welcome Frank Mistretta, Aero 
Auto Parts/New Cats Auto Parts, Chi-
cago, IL., and Brian Collins from Collins 

Truck Parts, Tamaroa, IL., to the ATRI 
Board of Directors. The ATRI Board is 
made up of members from both the 
north and South of IL., a very good 
balance. Thank you to those who have 
left, your hard work and dedication 
does not go unnoticed! 

Lastly, the 2018 dues notices have been 
emailed. If you did not get one please 
let me know. Your quick attention to 
get them paid in a timely manner is 
much appreciated. Remember, if you 
are an IL Green Car Member you must 
be in good standings with the associa-
tion to maintain that status.

Keep Recycling,

Michelle Lechner
Executive Director
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No Such Thing as a Free Sample

By 	 Grace Miller – Environmental Scientist, 
	 Jamie McCrocklin – Environmental Manager, 
	 VET Environmental Engineering, LLC

The new general storm water permit for Illinois (passed by 
the IEPA on April 5, 2017 with a mandatory compliance 
date of October 5, 2017) requires permitted industrial fa-
cilities to collect storm water samples and send them to a 
lab for analysis.  Since a facility’s permit quarters are based 
on their permit (rather than calendar quarters), some facili-
ties updated their Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan 
(SWPPP) early to meet new requirements and have already 
completed their second quarter of sampling.  As the results 
come in and people have questions, VET is here to answer 
them and offer guidance. 

What are benchmarks? 

There are two kinds of sampling mandated by the IEPA un-
der the new permit: benchmark sampling and impairment 
sampling.  Every industrial facility with a general storm wa-
ter permit is required to sample for industry-specific pollut-
ants and meet specific benchmarks (limits) mandated by 
the IEPA.  For auto recycling facilities, these pollutants and 
benchmarks include total suspended solids (TSS), total alu-
minum (Al), total iron (Fe), and total lead (Pb).  In order to 
be compliant with Illinois storm water regulations, the aver-
age results from your first four sampling quarters must be be-
low the state-mandated benchmarks.  It is possible to request 
exemption from future sampling for the remainder of your 
permit once your 4-quarter average meets the benchmarks. 

Do I need to sample for 
impairments?  

In addition to benchmark sampling, facilities whose storm 
water runoff discharges to an impaired (polluted) waterbody 
may be required to conduct annual impairment sampling 

to ensure additional pollutants aren’t discharged to the im-
paired waterbody.  Illinois provides a list of waterbodies that 
are impaired and the contaminants of concern.  Facilities are 
only required to sample for the pollutants they could reason-
ably be discharging.  For example: if the river that receives 
your storm water is polluted by fecal coliform bacteria, you 
aren’t expected to sample for fecal coliform bacteria because 
you don’t handle or process sewage at an auto salvage yard 
(no matter how much crap you take at work!).  However, if 
your river is polluted by oil and grease, you’re required to 
sample for oil and grease because an auto salvage yard is 
reasonably expected to discharge some oil and grease in its 
storm water runoff. 

Facilities discharging to impaired waters must sample appli-
cable impairment pollutants once per year for the duration 
of their permit.  If a benchmark pollutant is also an impair-
ment pollutant (for example, if your river is impaired for 
total iron), you must continue to sample for total iron annu-
ally even after your 4-quarter average meets the total iron 
benchmark.  For those of you who are VET clients, VET has 
determined if you are required to sample for impairments 
and included appropriate bottles in your sample kits.  

“An ounce of prevention is worth a pound of remediation.” – The Iron Butterfly
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Why were my Total Suspended 
Solids high?

TSS is a measurement of how much sediment is in your 
storm water sample.  TSS tends to be high for several rea-
sons: 
•	 Low-flow events: not enough rain falls, resulting in slug-

gish flows, making it difficult to sample without disturb-
ing sediment. 

•	 High-flow events: too much rain falls, resulting in fast, 
heavy flows that stir up lots of sediment. 

•	 Not enough ground cover: exposed dirt on your site 
gets picked up by runoff. 

•	 Excessive dust: runoff collects dust generated from 
roads and unpaved surfaces.

•	 Poor sampling procedure: accidently scraping the 
ground, sampling from a stagnant puddle, or walking 
upstream of your outfall prior to sampling can increase 
sediment in your sample.

Why were my metals high?

Well…auto recycling yards have metal!  More specifically, 
metals (Al, Fe, Pb) tend to be high for the following reasons:
•	 Exposure: metal parts, metal vehicles, metal buildings, 

metal racks – rainwater exposed to these items picks up 
trace amounts of metal. 

•	 Excessive dust: runoff collects metal dust, especially if 
you have processes that generate metal dust from cut-
ting vehicles or parts.  

•	 Poor sampling procedure: same deal as TSS. 

Metals are often correlated with high TSS.  This is because 
fast-flowing water or water that has been disturbed picks up 
lots of sediment, including metals.  Stagnant water can also 
have high TSS and metals because no-flow conditions allow 
pollutants to collect and build up over time. 

Aw man, I exceeded a benchmark.  
Now what?

When you exceed a benchmark for one quarter, you should 
consider implementing control measures to try to lower your 
numbers and reevaluate your sampling methodology.  While 
a 1-quarter exceedance is not necessarily a permit violation, 
it does mean it will be harder to keep your 4-quarter average 
under the benchmark for that pollutant.  Get those numbers 
down before it becomes a bigger problem!

When your 4-quarter average exceeds a benchmark, you 
must implement control measures to try to lower pollut-
ants, document the exceedance and new control measures 
in your SWPPP, and restart your quarterly sampling to test 
your control measures’ effectiveness.  Failure to do these 
things constitutes a permit violation.  For some yards, a 
4-quarter exceedance occurs after only one or two sampling 
events: if you get a TSS result of 1,000 on your first sam-
pling event and the TSS benchmark is 100, there’s no way 
your 4-quarter TSS average will be 100 or less – you’ve al-
ready exceeded your benchmark.  If you are a VET client, 
we are tracking your storm water results and will keep you 
informed of how you are doing each time you sample. 

What can I do to get my numbers 
down?

General things everyone can do to lower TSS, Al, Fe, and 
Pb include: 
•	 Best Management Practices and inspections, Good 

Housekeeping inspections, and regular yard clean-ups.
•	 Move parts and processes indoors where possible.
•	 Minimize storm water exposure to fluids – keep ‘em 

covered and contained, and clean up spills right away.
•	 Reduce dust as much as possible on your site.
•	 Ensure your sampling procedure is sound. 
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Some common control measures you may consider installing 
to slow down storm water and trap pollutants include straw 
bales, green buffers (planting grass in bare areas), filter bags/
socks/booms, and structural improvements (swales, berms, 
etc.).  The best control measures to try will depend on your 
site and the location of your outfall(s).  VET can help you 
decide what will work best for your site.

Any sampling tips for newbies?
•	 Try to sample medium-flow events. 
•	 Do not sample from stagnant water. 
•	 Sample early – the sooner the better, especially before 

it gets dry in the summer!
•	 Fill ALL your sample bottles!  For VET clients, this in-

cludes the unpreserved 1-liter plastic bottle you use to 
fill the preserved bottles – it’s not just a fill bottle, it must 
go to the lab!

•	 If needed, use the cap from the unpreserved 1-liter plas-
tic bottle to scoop water into the other sample bottles. 

•	 Pack as much ice as possible in your cooler with your 
samples – samples must be 4°C or colder when they 
get to the lab.

•	 Make sure your cooler is clean and dry when you stick 
the shipping label on – we had a cooler detour to Mem-
phis for a few days because the label came off!

Got Compliance?

Business Name______________________________________

Contact Name_______________________________________

Address_ __________________________________________

City_______________________________________________

State_______________ Zip____________________________

County____________________________________________

Phone_____________________________________________

Fax_______________________________________________

E-mail_____________________________________________

Website_ __________________________________________

Type of Business Activities
(CHECK ALL THAT APPLY)

q	 Recycler	 q	 New Parts	

q	 Body Shop	 q	 Automotive Mechanics

q	 Towing	 q	 Import Vehicles

q	 Domestic Vehicles	 q	 Light Truck

q	 Other__________________________________

Investment
q	 1-4 Employees. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  $250

q	 5-9 Employees. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  $375

q	 10 + Employees. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  $500

q	 Associate. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  $250

	 Amount Remitted. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . $_____________________

Mail Completed Form to
Auto & Truck Recyclers of Illinois

PO Box 9424 • Springfield, IL 62791
Fax: 217/787-2276

Email: ILLAutoRecyclers@aol.com
QUESTIONS CALL:  877.880.2874

ATRIATRI

Auto & Truck 
Recyclers of Illinois

Application for Membership
Please print or type



Illinois Green Car Program (Illinois Certified Automotive Recyclers)
Illinois Green Car recognizes and certifies that the member meets certain criteria in terms of environmental 
impact, safety, licensing and other regulatory standards as well as general business practices. This 
program is endorsed by the Illinois EPA and is cost effective. For just $50 a year, you can become CAR 
certified through the National Association. ATRI has an established a working relationship with the Illinois 
EPA so if you have questions for them but don’t want to call, ATRI will be glad to make the call and 
provide you the answers.

ATRI Executive Director is a lobbyist for the association and engages legislative issues pertaining 
to Illinois auto recyclers. Through the Executive Director, ATRI engages in lobbying efforts and has 
established relationships with government agencies including the Secretary of State of Illinois.

Education and Training Opportunities
ATRI provides training throughout the year. Additionally, ATRI provides educational programs, social 
events, yard tours, and networking with fellow recyclers.

Opportunities to network, share and learn from other recyclers. See what works and what                    	         
does not.

ATRI Newsletter is published 6 times a year
The newsletter is currently mailed to all recyclers in Illinois. The newsletter includes industry news, a 
complete listing of the membership, updates on legislative and environmental issues and lots of other 
interesting information I am sure you will find useful in your day-to-day business operations.

Auto & Truck Recyclers Convention and Trade Show held annually
This event rotates around Illinois. This event is designed to bring recyclers and vendors together from 
all over to network, educate, and provide and encourage camaraderie. We invite our fellow recyclers 
from surrounding states to attend our convention and trade show, which clearly makes our convention a 
regional show like none other.

Website and staff accessibility, www.illinoisautorecyclers.com
•	 All members are listed on the website with all of your information, including a link to your    

website, if available.
•	 Newsletter archives
•	 Calendar of Events, as they are scheduled.
•	 Parts Search, an opportunity for each member to sell parts.
•	 Suppliers list, a complete list of suppliers, associate members of ATRI.
•	 All contact information for the ATRI Board of Directors and Staff.
•	 Staff accessible to answer all your questions, or find the answer for you.
•	 Information friendly, ask ATRI to email the membership with an article or question you may have.

ATRI is a member of the Automotive Recyclers Association, the National association for 
auto recyclers. ATRI is active by participating at the ARA conventions and sharing that information with 
ATRI Members.

All Illinois recyclers encouraged to join ATRI and make a 
difference by getting involved.  Support your state association 

and reap the great benefits of the membership.

ATRIATRI
Discover the Benefits 

of Being an ATRI Member!
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Alberta L. (Heidemann) Gallay, 90, passed away peacefully 
in her sleep, Saturday, Dec. 2, 2017 at Rosewood Care Cen-
ter in Alton.

Born on Dec. 27, 1926, in East Alton, one of four children 
born of the late Albert and Amelia (Kanter) Heidemann.

She married Alfred “Red” Gallay in 1949, and together they 
shared 61 years of marriage before his death on Dec. 9, 
2010.

Alberta was a homemaker and also worked for the family 
business, Wood River Used Auto Parts in Cottage Hills.

Alberta loved to cook and garden and spending time with 
her family.

Surviving are three children, Samuel Gallay of Jerseyville; 
Rochelle Gallay of Alton; and Eric and Carmen Gallay of Jer-
seyville; a granddaughter, Maci Gallay; as well as a brother, 
Harold Heidemann of Fosterburg.

In addition to her parents and her husband, she was pre-
ceded in death by a sister, Helen (Heidemann) Newman, 
and a brother, George Heidemann.

Visitation and funeral services were held at the Crawford 
Funeral Home in Jerseyville. Alberta was laid to rest at the 
Oak Grove Cemetery in Jerseyville.

Memorials may be given to Shriner’s Hospital in care of the 
Crawford Funeral Home in Jerseyville.

In Memory of
Alberta L. (Heidemann) Gallay
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Recent months have seen one extreme event after another, 
each seeming to trump the previous. When the next natu-
ral disaster occurs, the media moves on, and we hear little 
about the aftermath of the previous events. In late August 
hurricane Harvey lingered over south Texas, resulting in over 
40” of rain in some areas, causing massive flooding. Two 
weeks later, hurricane Irma came right up the Florida penin-
sula causing a historic exodus of people fleeing the coming 
storm, with about 6 million people evacuating their homes. 
Puerto Rico was devastated, half of the Florida Keys were se-
verely damaged, and parts of Florida experienced 15 hours 
of hurricane force winds and rain. 

I wanted to share what we know is happening as a result 
of the aftermath of these devastating hurricanes. In Texas, 
most of the attention is on Houston, where parts of the city 
were greatly affected by storm waters. Tow companies and 
insurance companies have made arrangements store all the 
flooded vehicles. Dozens of vast fields, airports, and race-
ways have been setup as holding lots for the estimated 1 
million vehicles flooded as a result of Hurricane Harvey.  In-
surance companies and the Texas DMV are being diligent in 
making sure that flooded vehicles are properly branded, but 
because of the large volume of vehicles involved, it may take 
until the end of February 2018 for all the vehicles to be pro-
cessed.  At the ARA Convention in Dallas, it was mentioned 
that Insurance Auto Auctions will be selling 1,500 flood ve-

hicles from Houston every day, including Sundays, until all 
the vehicles are sold. It is important to note that most of the 
Texas flood vehicles will be freshwater floods, but that many 
vehicles were in the water for several days, or even weeks.

In Florida, Hurricane Irma created the largest flight of resi-
dents in recorded history with an estimated 6 million people 
leaving their homes to avoid the storm. Hurricane Irma was 
stronger in force than Harvey, but it moved more quickly. 
It is estimated that insurance companies will process about 
250,000 flood vehicles in Florida. Many of the Florida flood 
vehicles will be saltwater floods, which are the least desirable 
vehicles for recyclers. This storm created a unique event in 
that when residents evacuated, many only took their “good” 
car when they left, leaving the older cars, motorcycles, and 
other “toys” behind. In many cases, the other vehicles might 
not be covered by insurance (only having liability insurance), 
leaving the owners to deal with any damage that occurred to 
vehicle. Since the storm created more damage to homes and 
businesses in Florida, even though the number is smaller, it 
will likely be February before all the flood vehicles are pro-
cessed in Florida as well.

According to recyclers I have spoken with, most don’t want 
anything to do with flood vehicles. For those who operate 
in the metal recycling/processing space, there will be many 
vehicles available at greatly reduced pricing since metal val-
ues are currently low and have been decreasing for the last 
few months. On the upside, as people are paid for their 
insurance claims, there has been a spike in auto sales and 
there will likely be a corresponding increase in parts sales as 
people repair their owner-retained flood vehicles.

From what I can see, many of the Texas and Florida Flood 
vehicles will be reported to NMVTIS, as both the state 
DMVs and insurance companies are being diligent in report-
ing them correctly.  There will still be issues with vehicles 
that are not processed through insurance companies, but 

The Coming Flood of Flood Cars

By Jay Svendsen
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“Nothing can stop 
the man with 

the right mental 
attitude 

from achieving his 
goal; nothing on 

earth can help the 
man 

with the wrong 
mental attitude.
Thomas Jefferson

recyclers can use NMVTIS inquiry re-
ports to help identify potential flood-
damaged vehicles. The major salvage 
auctions are really good at reporting 
vehicles to NMVTIS and they gener-
ally report daily, so the data is timely. 
A NMVTIS inquiry will show last state 
of title plus previous states of title. 
Both Florida and Texas are real-time 
with NMVTIS, meaning recyclers can 
use the reports to identify vehicles that 
were previously titled in either Florida 
or Texas before September 10th, then 
were re-titled in another state at a later 
date. If this is the case, there is a high 
likelihood that the vehicle was involved 
in the flooding and should be physically 
inspected or priced accordingly. Verify-
ing a vehicle’s NMVTIS title record can 
be a very good investment when look-
ing at higher dollar vehicles.

Jay Svendsen

Auto Data Direct Inc. 

866-923-3123

info@add123.com 

The Environmental Protection Agen-
cy’s (EPA) regulations regarding the 
purchase and/or wholesale sale of 
ozone-depleting substances (ODS) 
used as refrigerants go into effect on 
January 1, 2018.  This will include R-
134a and other substitute refrigerants.  
The new restrictions cover the purchase 
of large containers of refrigerants and 
the requirement for self-sealing valves 
on small containers after January 1.  It 
also requires, in some instances, the 
need for technician certification.  

The details as they apply to motor vehi-
cle air conditioner (MVAC) refrigerants 
are as follows:

•	 The EPA sales restriction “covers 
refrigerants contained in cylinders, 
cans, or drums, except for the sale 
of small cans of substitute refriger-
ants (e.g., R-134a) for use in motor 
vehicle air conditioners.”  

•	 The requirement covers containers 
greater than 2 pounds. Purchasers 
of under that quantity do not need 
a certified technician.

•	 The sales restriction provides that 
to qualify to purchase “any type of 
ozone-depleting refrigerant” there 
must be employed a technician 
who has earned the Section 609 
Technician Certification.

•	 To purchase these refrigerants, 
employers must provide written 
evidence that they employ at least 
one “properly certified technician”.

•	 Wholesalers of ODS or substitute 
refrigerants “must retain invoices 
that indicate the name of the pur-
chaser, the date of sale, and the 
quantity of refrigerant purchases.”

•	 EPA recommends (but does not 
specify or require) that wholesalers 
“obtain a signed statement from 
the purchaser indicating that he 
or she is purchasing the refrigerant 
only for eventual resale to certified 
technicians.”

ARA University has a course on Sec-
tion 609 certification.  It is provided by 
MAC (Mobile Air Conditioning Soci-
ety) and here is the link to the study 
manual: https://www.macsw.org/
WEB/images/Macs_Docs/Certification
/2018_609CertTrainManual.pdf

The full text of the EPA rule can be 
found at this link: https://www.epa.
gov/section608/refrigerant-sales-re-
striction.

Source: ARA

EPA Restrictions on Purchase and Wholesale 
Sale of Refrigerants
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ATRI Direct Members

Please note that if you don’t see your company name listed in this issue, you are not a current member in good standing with ATRI.

Join ATRI TODAY and see what we can accomplish together!

111 Salvage, LLC 
Granite City 

618-931-2644

A Affordable Auto Parts, Inc.
Joliet

815-722-9072

A&A Midwest Rebuilders Suppliers, 
Inc.

Blue Island
773-624-6111

ABC Auto Parts & Sales, Inc.
Riverdale

800-458-7838/708-389-1456

Aero Auto Parts
Chicago

800-371-2620/773-483-2625

Ashley’s U-Pick-A-Part
Joliet, IL 

815-460-3692 

Auto Parts City, Inc.
Gurnee

847-623-3535

Available Auto Parts
Decatur

800-252-0780/217-877-1000

B-Auto Parts
East St. Louis
800-851-3157

BC Automotive, Inc.
Zion

800-452-6768/847-746-8056

Bill Smith Auto Parts, Inc.
Danville

800-252-3005

Bionic Auto Parts & Sales, Inc.
Chicago

800-626-9618/773-489-6020

Bi-Rite Auto Inc.
Springfield, IL
217-753-1086

Broadway Auto Salvage
Braceville

815-237-8747

Bryant Industries U-Pull  
Auto Parts

Danville
217-431-0551

Calumet City Auto Wreckers
Calument City

708-68-6390 fax: 708-868-8925

C & J Auto Parts, Inc.
Chicago

800-783-8121/773-523-8121

Chicago U-Pic-A-Part
Chicago

ph: 773/599-9900 fax: 773/757-6602

City Auto Wreckers
Aurora

630-898-2900

Collins Truck Parts, Inc.
Tamaroa

618-496-5003

 Coultas Recycling Company
Danville

217-443/0510

Dan’s Used Auto Parts
Carterville

800/645-1425

Deactur Auto Parts, Inc
Decatur, IL

217/877-4371

Elgin Super Auto Parts
Elgin

847-695-4000

Fierge Auto Parts
Quincy

217-224-3000

Grand Street Auto parts
Alorton, IL

618-857-2006

I-55 Auto Salvage, Inc.
Channahon

815-467-2938

Island City Auto Recyclers, Inc
Wilmington

815-476-9556

LKQ Corporation
Chicago

954-492-9092/877-557-2677

LKQ A-Reliable - Blue Island
Blue Island

708-612-0180

LKQ A-Reliable - U-Pull It North
Chicago

708-239-4370

LKQ Heavy Duty Core - Chicago
Lansing

800-621-4394

LKQ Metro Auto Parts - Caseyville
Caseyville

618-345-9659

LKQ Pick Your Part - Chicago Heights
Chicago Heights
800-962-2277

LKQ Pick Your Part - Rockford
Rockford

800-962-2277

LKQ Pick Your Part - You Pull It
Dixmoore

800-962-2277

LKQ Watseka - Geiger Truck Parts
Watseka

815/432-4944

Mack’s Auto Recycling, Inc.
Urbana

217-367-6219

Mullins Auto Parts
Mt. Olive

217-999-2030

Neal Auto Parts
Peoria

309-673-7404 

New Cats Auto Parts
Chicago

773-947-0500

Rebuiltcars
Naperville

630-527-0524

Recycled Auto Parts Inc
Lombard

630-768-6314

Reds Auto Parts
Cottage Hills, IL
618-259-6432

Rhodes Auto S/S/S, Inc.
Streator

815-673-3737/800-548-9151

River Valley Truck Parts
Kankakee, IL

815-936-0406

Rockford Auto Parts, Inc.
Rockford

815-964-3396

Route 14 Auto Parts
Woodstock, IL
800/458-2810

St. Louis U-Pic-A-Part
Washington Park

618/293-6670

Scotty’s Auto Parts
Virginia

800-346-4540/217-452-3081

Shelby & Sons Inc
West Frank Fort
618-932-3083

Speedway Auto, Ltd.
Joliet

800-437-8733/815-726-0666

Stafford’s Auto Parts
Montgomery

630/892-4218

Three B’s Used Auto Parts
David Junction, IL

815/874-3903

Tom’s Auto, Inc. 
Hainsville

847/546-5422

Y-Yard Auto and Truck, Inc.
Effingham

217-536-6116
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OVER 45 YEARS
EXPERIENCE!

Design & Manufacture of 
Scrap Metal Processing Equipment

Wadley, Georgia  •  ironax@ironax.com
877-247-6629  •  Fax: 478-252-9030

www.ironax.com

www.ironax.com

Remote control, automatic 
cycle. All it takes is ONE 
minute to bale a car!

All shears feature 360° 
continuous rotation.

Contact us for more 
information.

The Enviro-Rack is the most superior 
auto fluid removal and dismantling 
system on the market today — 
complete fluid removal in less than 
5 minutes!

All Envior-Racks are made 
in American with American 

steel for American-sized cars!

Range in length form 40-55 feet. All Lowboy’s 
are non-ground bearing and available in 
custom lengths to meet your needs!

IRONAX PACK BALER IRONAX SHEAR 
PACKAGES

GRAPPLES HIGH QUALITY LOWBOY TRAILERS

IRONAX ENVIRO-RACK

Berlinsky Scrap Corp.
Joliet, IL

815-726-4334

Car-Part.com
Ft. Wright, KY

800-347-2247/859-344-1925

Chicago Industrial Catalytic
Lincolnshire, IL
312-914-6666

Counts Business Consulting, LLC
Austin, Tx

512-653-6915

Deigan & Associates, LLC
Lake Bluff, IL
847/578-5000

E & R Towing
Markham

708-333-7300

Hollander, A Solera Company
Plymouth, MN 
800-825-0644

Insurance Auto Auctions
Westchester, IL 
708-492/7000

Junk Car Medics
Rochester, NY
888/205-8652

KB Cores
Kankakee, IL

815-929-1662 

Legend Smelting &  
Recycling, Inc.

Joliet, IL
800-697-5556

Marty Satz 
Midwest Insurance Consultants

St. Louis, MO
800-449-1151

Jim Weaver - The Burnham Group
at Morgan Stanley

Chicago, IL
312-827-6651

Wine Sergi Insurance
Naperville, IL 

Ph: 630-524-6192

Phoenix Automotive Cores
Phoenix, AZ

602-415-9166

Recycle Technologies, Inc.
Wood Dale, IL
630-350-8909

Rescue Tire Recycling
Gurnee, IL

847-623-2323

Snyder Insurance Co.
Bloomington, IL
877-725-1800

United Recyclers Group
Centennial, CO
303/367-4391

VET Environmental Engineering, LLC
Sara Rae Hamidovic, PE CHMM 

Bloomington, IN
812-327-2838

Waubonsee Community College
Sugar Grove

630-466-2331

Young Insurance Agency
Rockford, MI

616-214-4238

Associate Members
Please patronize all our Associate Members who generously support ATRI throughout the year.
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